
 

 

 

 

 

Memorandum 

To: Livingston County Board of Commissioners 

From: Greg Kellogg, Transportation Director 

Date: 08/31/21 

Re: 
 

Resolution Authorizing Vehicle Leases to Replace Four Sheriff’s Vehicles 

Damaged in Recent Flooding – Car Pool 

 

The Car Pool Department is requesting authorization to replace four (4) vehicles in the Sheriff’s Office 

Field Services Division that were damaged in recent flooding at the Law Center parking lot following 

heavy rain events on August 11 and 12, 2021. All were declared total losses by MMRMA. 

 

The totaled vehicles are a 2011 Ford Explorer, 2018 Dodge Charger, 2018 Dodge Caravan, and 2021 

Chrysler Voyager, all of which are non-pursuit vehicles. The County will be reimbursed the Actual Cash 

Value (ACV) of the vehicles as shown in the first table in the resolution. The insurance proceeds will be 

added to the Sheriff’s Office Field Services Division funds held by Car Pool and used to offset future 

vehicle expenses.  

 

The totaled vehicles will be replaced with comparable models leased from Enterprise Fleet Management 

as shown in the second table in the resolution. Enterprise will first attempt to locate current model year 

replacements from dealer inventory, and if not available, they will be ordered as 2022 models. 

 

If you have any questions please contact me 517-540-7843. 
 

LIVINGSTON COUNTY, MICHIGAN 
CAR POOL DEPARTMENT 

 

 
3950 W. Grand River, Howell, MI 48855 

Phone 517-540-7847 Fax 517-546-5088 

Web Site: www.livgov.com/lets 


